

## **JESSE A. LANGER**

PLEASE REPLY TO: <u>Bridgeport</u> E-Mail Address: jlanger@cohenandwolf.com

June 14, 2011

## **VIA ELECTRONIC MAIL and FIRST CLASS U.S. MAIL**

Ms. Linda Roberts, Executive Director Connecticut Siting Council Ten Franklin Square New Britain, CT 06051

Re:

Docket No. 418 – New Cingular Wireless PCS, LLC application for a Certificate of Environmental Compatibility and Public Need for the construction, maintenance and operation of a telecommunications facility located off Tolland Turnpike or off Old South Willington Road, Willington, Connecticut

Dear Ms. Roberts:

Please be advised we are in receipt of your request dated June 9, 2011, regarding the above-mentioned matter.

On behalf of our client, T-Mobile Northeast LLC ("T-Mobile"), T-Mobile will not seek to locate on this facility in the foreseeable future.

If you have any questions regarding the above, please do not hesitate to contact me.

Very truly yours,

Jesse A. Lange

JAL:dlm

cc: Parties & Intervenors